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GREAT TORRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL



Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held via video conference on Wednesday 05 August 2020 at 10:00am
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Cllrs K Allin, M Brown (Chair), D Davey (Vice-Chair), S Ford, S Mills and D Smith 
ALSO PRESENT: 

Karen Chapman (Town Clerk), Charlotte Kirby (Assistant Town Clerk)
58. APOLOGIES: 
None
59. PUBLIC CONTRIBUTIONS: 
None
60. CORRESPONDENCE AND MATTERS BROUGHT FORWARD BY THE CHAIRMAN AS A MATTER OF URGENCY:
None
61. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
Cllr Brown declared a dual hatted interest as a Member of Torridge District Council Plans Committee. 
62. THE AGENDA WAS AGREED BETWEEN PART “A” AND PART “B” (Confidential and Restricted Information)
No Part B.

PART A

63. CONSIDERATION OF THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED:
a. 1/0558/2020/FUL: 
Retrospective application for the erection of a garage: 89 Well Street, Torrington, Devon EX38 7BN
Members discussed this application in detail and noted the recommendations made by the Devon County Council Highways Officer.  Members considered the challenging parking situation in Well Street as well as access for emergency service vehicles which is difficult due to the large number of cars parked on both sides of the street.  Dick Hills Lane (where this garage is sited) is used regularly by pedestrians, particularly during school drop-off and pick-up times, and as a cut-through to the town centre for people living on the Burwood estate.  Members commented that there are already a large number of existing garages and parking spaces along Dick Hills Lane which service properties on Well Street.  Members discussed the possibility of implementing restrictions to vehicular access on Dick Hills Lane at specific times of day to coincide with high pedestrian usage.   
Cllr Davey proposed no objections to this application and suggested that Torridge District Council and Devon County Council Highways team consider implementing restrictions to vehicular traffic on Dick Hills Lane during school drop-off and pick-up times.  There are already parking restrictions in place to this effect on Caddywell Lane and Cllr Davey proposed that the timing for vehicular access restriction on Dick Hills Lane mirror this.  

Cllr Smith seconded this proposal.

A vote was taken: 5 in favour; 1 abstention.

Decision: No objections but would suggest that restrictions to vehicular traffic are requested for Dick Hills Lane during school drop-off and pick-up times to allow safe passage of pedestrians. 

b. 1/0562/2020/FUH: 
Erection of double garage: 3 Rowan Close, Calvesford Road, Torrington, Devon
Members noted the correspondence from a neighbouring property regarding the dimensions of the garage and the removal of trees.  Members agreed that it would be a matter for the District Council and the applicant to agree upon regarding the replacement of any trees felled in order to make way for the proposed garage.  

Cllr Mills proposed no objections to the application but requested that the lost trees issue be flagged up as requiring further attention between Torridge District Council and the applicant.

Cllr Davey seconded the proposal.

A vote was taken: 5 in favour; 1 abstention.

Decision: No objections on condition that the lost trees are replaced by the applicant.

c. 1/0516/2020/LBC: 
Alterations to Grade II* building and opening of blocked doorways: Palmer House, New Street, Torrington, Devon
Members noted that the proposed alterations to Palmer House are sympathetic and the owners appear to be very knowledgeable about the history of the building.  Members commented that this is a fabulous building of great historic importance for the town.

Cllr Mills proposed no objections.

Cllr Allin seconded the proposal.

A vote was taken: 5 in favour; 1 abstention.

Decision: No objections.
64. RESPONSES FROM TORRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL:
a. 1/0269/2020/FUL:
Removal of condition 3 of planning permission 1/1605/1980 to allow 12 month holiday occupancy: Mill Lodge, Torrington, Devon EX38 8PH: Permission Granted: Members noted this decision.
b. 1/0346/2020/FUL:
Demolition of existing garages & stores and erection of garage and ancillary development (affecting a public right of way): Brynor, Torrington, Devon EX38 7EN: Permission Granted: Members noted this decision.

PART B: Confidential and restricted information: 
Nil Business

65. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  

Next Planning Committee meeting: 02 September 2020 at 10am.  
Meeting closed at 10:23am.

Signed …………………………………………
Date …………………………………….
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